CLRC Legislative Committee Meeting

Monday, January 26, 2009

CLRC

3:45 PM

Present:
David Tiedemann, Syracuse University; Patricia Skelly, Onedia-Herkimer SLS; Dan Schabert, SUNY IT; Elizabeth Loftus, OCPL; Penelope Klein, liaison, CLRC; Nancy Howe, CLRC; Anna Dobkowski, CLRC; Sara Hills, CLRC intern.
Excused:
Scott Kushner; Bob Manning
The meeting was called to order at 3:50 PM.

Action Items:
· Penelope/Anna 
· Schedule legislator appointments for Library Lobby Day.

· Create a list of possible library leaders for Library Lobby Day and email it to the Committee for approval. Penelope will email Elizabeth (?) about possibly being a library leader.
· Send out letters to all legislators condemning budget cuts. Patricia will meet with as many legislators as possible to condemn budget cuts.

· Keep the committee informed about OCLC’s new rules.

· Inform Liz about Go-Local.

· Thank Jeff officially for his help on the CLRC video.

· Email dates for training library leaders.
· CLRC will create Library Lobby Day packages.
· Liz will contact Renate Dunsmore about possibly being a library leader.
Minutes of November 17, 2008

The minutes were approved as written. Moved [Elizabeth Loftus] / seconded [Dan Schabert] / Approved unanimously.
Agenda Items

Legislative Breakfast Wrap-Up
· There were two main issues with the breakfasts: video snafus and weather issues.
· Student presentations were used in place of other videos during the Baldwinsville breakfast, which were very popular with Senator DeFrancisco. Also, the students used statistics that were impressive and really supported our case.  However, there was general agreement among committee members that there were too many student presentations, and that they were too long.  The presentation given by the iSchool student was very good as it was unscripted.

· Next year: when using students’ comments on libraries, be sure to include a mixture of academic backgrounds (elementary, high school, college, and graduate).
· Positive feedback about our videos: American Libraries Direct plans to use in its newsletter, and the Metro Council wants to use it for advocacy training.

Library Lobby Day
· Bus has already been ordered; seats 49 people. There will be no second bus; first come, first serve. The bus will leave exactly at 6 AM – no exceptions.
· Anna and Nancy will be bus “monitors.”

· Thruway authority forbids buses from stopping and waiting at Thruway stops, so the only stop made will be at a strip mall in Utica.  The bus will originate from the CLRC parking lot.
· Schedule from last year worked out well; there was plenty of time allotted for each event; managed to leave by 2:30 PM. Goal: leave between 2:30 and 3:00 PM this year.

· Try to find library leaders with experience with a specific legislator in order to help with connections and pressure.

· Library Leaders: there were seven last year. Penelope is open to suggestions for these leadership positions.
· Training for library leaders:

· Positive feedback from library leaders trained. Helped prepare them for eventualities.

· Did it by phone last year. Same for this year.

Budget Cuts
· Penelope met with legislators last month and plans to revisit them this month.
· CLRC sent out thank-you notes to legislators for releasing aid to libraries.

· Important: all librarians must continue to lobby with their legislators against the proposed cuts.

· Need to reinforce idea of collaborative spending, the cuts are inequitable, and libraries are enablers of creativity, economic activity, and change.
Other Issues

· CLRC changed hours: Monday through Thursday 8AM-6:30PM.

· Dan: Are the Three R’s doing anything about OCLC/WorldCat’s proposed rule changes?

· NYLINK has.

· Biblios.net: open source software, similar to OCLC; notice came from WALDO liaison.
· Penelope will mention it during the NY3Rs conference call at the beginning of February.
Meeting adjourned at 4:40 PM.

Next Meeting: February 23, 2009 at 3:45 PM.
Respectfully submitted,

Sara Hills

CLRC Intern
